Cambridge Water Department Proactively
Battling the Forever Chemical PFAS

Based on nothing more than their name, per-
and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) certainly
are not an ingredient you want to find in your
sandwich wrap. But recent studies show, they’re
everywhere — in your pizza box, cosmetic bag,
and maybe even in your clothing.

PFAS are widely used, long lasting chemicals,
components of which break down very slowly
over time. You may have even heard them being
referred to as “forever chemicals.” Because of
their widespread use and persistence in the
environment, PFAS are now being found in water,
air, fish, and soil across the nation and the globe.

The many thousands of PFAS chemicals found in

different products make it a challenge to study
and assess its potential human health and
environmental risks. Due to the long-term use of
PFAS compounds, it's no surprise to find these
forever chemicals in public drinking water systems
across the country. Luckily for Cambridge residents,
Massachusetts has some of the strictest regulations
for drinking water in the country. In 2020, The
Massachusetts Department of Environmental
Protection (MassDEP) promulgated a regulation
for PFAS which went into effect on January 1,
2021. The regulation is a quarterly average of six
specific PFAS compounds not to exceed 20 parts

per trillion (ppt).
Continued on Page 2

City
Manager’s
Message

It has been a whirlwind

two months since

starting as City Manager

in September! The best

words that describe my

feelings are energized and optimistic. We are
such a unique and amazing community, and I'm
excited about tackling both the opportunities
and challenges that face us.

An early priority for me has been to get to know
the people who keep our City running and are
working hard to make it better. I've been
incredibly impressed by the dedication and
expertise of our City leaders and staff. The
reality is that like many organizations, we are
also stretched thin after more than two years
of fighting the pandemic. This is an important
time to renew our culture, particularly as we
seek to achieve the ambitious agenda set by
the City Council and our community. I'm looking
forward to investing in greater empowerment
of our leaders, improving wellness and work/
life balance for our workforce, and continuing
our commitment to anti-racism, diversity, equity,
and inclusion.

| want to highlight some of the amazing work

that our City has done. | spent a half-day with
our Police leadership, and | came away so proud
of the commitment and spirit in the department.
For more than 10 years, the Cambridge Police
has made significant investments in progressive
policing reforms and the sustained effort has

produced real results. Cambridge Police was one

of the first departments in  Continued on Page 2
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Battling the Forever Chemical PFAS continued from cover

What is Cambridge Doing?

The Cambridge Water Department (CWD) began voluntarily sampling

for PFAS in August 2019 and also initiated the development of a

“PFAS reduction plan.” There is a seasonal variation in Cambridge’s
PFAS concentrations, with the highest concentrations occurring in the
late summer months and the lowest in the colder winter months. With
support from MassDEP, a bench scale pilot study was developed to test
the effectiveness of different filtering media to reduce PFAS concentrations.
That study was completed by the end of 2021. Results determined that
granular activated carbon (GAC) was the best method for CWD to
significantly reduce Cambridge’s PFAS concentrations.

GAC has been shown to effectively remove PFAS from drinking water when
it is used in a flow through filter mode after particulates have already been
removed via pretreatment methods. The filters have always been part of
Cambridge’s operating design. With PFAS center stage, and emerging
health risks and stricter regulations on the horizon, CWD will make GAC
replacement a preventative maintenance practice moving forward. Filter
media changeouts are a recommended standard, especially now with
PFAS in ground and surface waters across the country. Changing out the
GAC filter media is not much different than changing out a Brita or home
filter. After a certain amount of time or a certain volume, you change
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the filter. The differences are that CWD’s filters are fixed in place and the
filter media changeout is simply the exchange of the old carbon inside
the filter with new carbon.

In spring 2022, CWD bid out and awarded the contract for the replacement
of the filter media in its 6 filters. The project was scheduled to start this
summer, but due to the COVID-19 pandemic and supply chain issues,
the manufacturing, delivery, and installation processes were affected
and severely delayed until the fall. When CWD’s initial August 2022 PFAS
result came in over 20 ppt, which was subsequently rejected, the decision
to switch to Massachusetts Water Resource Authority (MWRA) was made
and carried out on August 30, 2022. CWD has remained in compliance
with state and federal guidelines and subsequent regulation since PFAS
was identified in Cambridge’s water in 2019. Work on this replacement
project began in October. Once completed, CWD will start collecting
samples to determine PFAS levels. We expect to see levels well below
10 ppt and possibly even “no detect” levels.

Once it is determined that PFAS levels are below 10 ppt (which is half
the allowable safe limit) for the first two filters, CWD will begin blending
Cambridge water with MWRA water. Gradually, Cambridge water flow
will increase and MWRA will decrease until completion of all 6 filters,
at which time, CWD should be fully operational and delivering the safest,
highest quality water to your tap.

Learn more at Cambridgema.gov/PFASFAQs.

City Manager’s Message continued from cover

the nation to implement procedural justice training in 2010, which focuses
on improving community interactions through greater listening, transparency,
care, and dignity. Recently, we were one of three cities participating in a
national multi-site randomized research study that showed that these trainings
resulted in reduced crime incidents and arrests, while improving community
trust and relationships. Another example is Cambridge’s Safety Net
Collaborative, a national model that has reduced juvenile arrests by 90% and
supports youth through intervention and diversion strategies. And there are
many more — including investments in trauma-informed care and our Police
Cadet program. Commissioner Elow and her leadership team have a deep
commitment to not just enforcing our laws, but working toward the overall
health and wellness of our community. While there is still more work to be
done, we are moving in the right direction and with the right values.

| have also been reflecting on how the City better engages our diverse
community and the many voices that are trying to speak on important
issues. The reality is that many people feel unheard, and there is a broader
challenge over how we make decisions when the community disagrees.

| hope that we can continue to look for common ground while moving
forward and that we will also have healthy community conversations, reflecting
our urgency and passion, but also our empathy for each other, respect for
our good intentions, and the dignity of everyone in our City. For the City’s
part, | recognize that there is work to do to improve our communication,
transparency, and responsiveness and this is a priority for me.

As part of this, I'm excited to be more accessible and find time to sit with
residents and get feedback. | am hosting regular meet-and-greets across
the city. Please visit Cambridgema.gov/MeettheManager to view the
schedule. You are each important parts of our community, and I'm looking
forward to hearing from you!

Ay

Yi-An Huang
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Cambridge Celebrates Opening
of its Newest Creative Center,
the Foundry

This fall, over 3,000 members of the Cambridge community gathered

to celebrate the opening of The Foundry, the City’s new self-sustaining
center of creativity and collaboration in Kendall Square. The 50,000
square foot space offers opportunities in science, technology, engineering,
arts, and math, as well as areas and programs for visual and performing
arts, entrepreneurship, workforce education, and community activities. As
a City-owned building, operated in partnership with Cambridge
Redevelopment Authority, the Foundry will facilitate access for residents,
especially underrepresented communities, to the dynamic working

and learning environment of Kendall Square. The Foundry aims to keep
programming and spaces financially accessible to community members
through discounts based on income. Inside the Foundry, you can find
Jukebox, a storytelling project created by artist Elisa H. Hamilton and
commissioned by Cambridge Arts Council through the City of Cambridge
Percent-for-Art Program. Learn more at Cambridgefoundry.org.

Cambridge Fuel Assistance
Program Helps Low-Income
Residents Pay for Winter
Heating Bills

The Cambridge Fuel Assistance
Program is accepting
applications for the 2022-2023
season. The program, also
known as the Home Energy
Assistance Program, helps
residents who meet federal
income guidelines, pay their
winter heating bills between
November 1 and April 30.

Over the past five years, the
Fuel Assistance program has
distributed more than $4.8
million in heating bill assistance
to Cambridge and Somerville residents.

“It is important to us that all Cambridge and Somerville households
who qualify for this program get the support they need to save money
and stay warm this winter,” explains Claudia Cruz, Fuel Assistance
Program Manager. “We have Spanish speakers on staff and can provide
additional language support upon request. We can also accommodate
in-person requests for appointments and make home visits to applicants
who are homebound and need support completing their application.”

The Fuel Assistance Program also helps clients access benefits offered
through other agencies, such as gas and electric bill discounts,
weatherization improvements like insulation and sealing, the state’s
Heating System Repair and Replacement Program, and more. Eligible
applicants in no-heat situations or who are facing immediate utility shutoff
can receive Fuel Assistance within 24 hours. For more information,

call 617-665-6234 or visit Cambridgema.gov/FuelAssistance.

View this CityView issue online at Cambridgema.gov/digital.

Cambridge is First City in Massachusetts

to Invest in Local Solar Using Contributions
from its Community Aggregation Program

Cambridge is the first city in Massachusetts to invest in a local solar project using contributions
from its electricity aggregation program. A 540-panel installation added to Graham & Parks School
in September was paid for and is collectively owned by the 41,000 customers of Cambridge
Community Electricity (CCE) aggregation program. The 243kW solar installation is expected to
generate 280,000kWhrs of electricity annually. Over its lifetime, the solar installation’s carbon-free
electricity will reduce global warming emissions by over 4 million pounds, which is the equivalent
of taking 426 cars off the road or planting over 32,000 trees.

The City is continuing to look for new ways to add more new renewable energy to the CCE program.
Launched in 2017, CCE is a City-run program that provides Cambridge residents and businesses
with an alternative to Eversource’s Basic Service for electricity supply. Since launching, participants
have saved over $30 million on their electricity bills, while contributing to this local solar project.
Residents and businesses can also opt-up to 100% renewable electricity through the CCE program.
For more information visit Masspowerchoice.com/cambridge.
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Winter is Coming. Are You Ready?

With the winter season upon us, we remind residents and property owners of their responsibilities per City Ordinance regarding snow and ice removal
following a storm.

% Clear sidewalks adjacent to your property 3-4 feet wide to
bare pavement. This must occur within 12 hours after snow
stops falling in the daytime, and before 1 p.m. when it has
fallen overnight.

% Clear corner properties on all sides and access to ramps at
crosswalks.

% Remove or melt all ice within 6 hours of the time it forms. If
you are away, it is still your responsibility to ensure someone
clears sidewalks and ramps next to your property. The fine for
failing to comply with the City’s sidewalk clearance ordinance
is $50 per day.

% Use snow and ice melt products sparingly. When the snow % Help keep catch basins clear to prevent flooding.
melts, these products from roads, sidewalks, and driveways

flow into the nearest catch basin and into our waterways. % Don't shovel snow into a bike lane.

Try to buy products that are not toxic to animals and plants. % Please help shovel out nearby fire hydrants.
Register for Snow Alerts Check Cambridge Snow
Register to receive Snow Emergency Parking Ban Center for Updates
alerts via phone, text, or emai.l at Cambridgema.gov/ The City of Cambridge Snow Center, Cambridgema.gov/
subscribe, or follow us on Twitter at @CambMA and snow, includes information and updates about snow
on Facebook for updates. The City is using the hash tag emergency parking restrictions, alternative off-street
#CambMASnow on Twitter to help the public follow parking, and closures.

the conversation.
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What the City will do:

% The City will chemically treat all major streets within three hours of
when snow begins, keep them plowed during all stages of a storm,
and work to clear all streets and sidewalks bordering City property
once a storm has ended.

% In certain instances, Public Works applies brine solution in liquid
form to the roadway before anticipated snow or ice and prevents
snow and ice from bonding with the street surfaces. Unlike granular
salts which can bounce off roadways or get stuck on top of snow
and ice, brine begins working immediately once it comes into contact
with precipitation. This results in easier and more efficient snow
removal. Additionally, using brine reduces the environmental impact
by using approximately 30% less salt, and also cuts down on excess
salt running off into tree wells and waterways.

% We continuously evaluate processes to remove snow as efficiently
and effectively as possible and invest in new equipment and
environmentally friendly techniques to make the City’s sidewalks
and streets safe and passable for all users.

Prepare for Winter Storms

*
*
*
*

Make sure you have enough heating fuel to get through the storm;
Stock up on batteries, flashlights, canned goods, bottled water;
Ensure smoke and carbon monoxide detectors are working properly;
Make sure you have a supply of necessary medications.

No Heat?

To report no heat in your rental housing, contact Inspectional Services
Department at 617-349-6100 and ask for the Housing Inspector for
your neighborhood. After hours, call Cambridge Fire Department at
617-349-4900 to contact an inspector on your behalf.

Snow Exemption Program and
Shoveling Assistance
Low-income residents who are elderly or have a disability may qualify

for the City’s Snow Exemption Program. For more information, call the
Cambridge Council on Aging at 617-349-6220.

The Council on Aging can also provide a limited list of professional snow
removal companies and students who will shovel for a fee to be negotiated.

Don’t Forget these Important
On-Street Parking Guidelines:

% Park at least 20 feet from street corners to improve visibility
and enable plows to push snow away from crosswalks.

% ltisillegal to use space savers to hold a cleared parking
space; objects left in on-street parking spaces will be
removed.

Report Issues Online or @
Using Your Smartphone

%

See sidewalks, bike lanes, or streets that need clearing?
Reporting an issue only takes a minute and helps make
our streets and sidewalks safer.

Download the free Commonwealth Connect app for iPhone
or Android or report online at Cambridgema.gov/311.

CityView Winter 2022-23 @



Cambridge Fire Department Brings Back In-House Fire Academy

In-house Training Helps Fill Vacancies More Quickly

In October, Cambridge Fire Department launched an intensive 11-week
Cambridge Fire Academy, incorporating the principles of the Massachusetts
State Fire Academy, but using its own certified fire instructors to enable
more recruits to participate and to fill open positions 12 months sooner
than normal.

Since 1980, Cambridge Fire Department has relied on the MA Fire
Academy for new hires. This process takes 10 months and only allows
six applicants per community.

Cambridge Fire Academy Recruit Class 2022-01 consists of daily fitness
workouts followed by classroom and hands-on training. Twenty Cambridge
Fire recruits have made it through an exhaustive background investigation
process, passed medical exams, psychological exams, and Physical
Ability Testing administered through the Commonwealth’s Human
Resource Division.

A Win for Housing Affordability:
Incentive Zoning

The Cambridge City Council adopted an amendment to the Incentive
Zoning Ordinance on October 17, 2022, which will increase funds for the
City’s Affordable Housing Trust. Under the new changes to the Incentive
Zoning provisions of the City’s Zoning Ordinance, the affordable housing
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Upon graduation in January 2023, recruits will be Firefighter I/11 certified;
they will have successfully completed Hazardous Materials Operational
Level training, water rescue, First Responder training, live burn experience,
amongst other training vital to their success as Cambridge Firefighters.

Learn how you can join
Cambridge Fire Department.
Call 617-349-4921.

City Council Adopts Changes to

contribution rate will increase from $21.02 to $33.34 per square foot of
gross floor area for new, large non-residential developments. Funds received
under Incentive Zoning are used by the City’s Affordable Housing Trust
to fund the creation and preservation of affordable housing.

Last amended in March 2020, Incentive Zoning requires a Housing
Contribution to offset the need for affordable housing that large
non-residential development creates. Incentive Zoning housing contributions
have provided more than $20 million toward the development of affordable
housing in the past 12 months.

This new amendment adds to the many tools Cambridge has put in place
over the past few years to support affordable housing, including the 100%
Affordable Housing Overlay, increases to the applicability of the Inclusionary
Housing provisions of the Zoning Ordinance, and increases in City funding
for affordable housing. In FY23, the City of Cambridge has allocated more
than $38 million of City funds toward the creation and preservation of
affordable housing. The Affordable Housing Trust has commitments of more
than $100 million to affordable housing developments currently underway
to preserve or create more than 500 affordable homes when completed.

Learn more at Cambridgema.gov/housing.



Health Department
Recommends COVID-19
Boosters and Flu Shots

The Cambridge Public Health Department encourages people to get
vaccinated against COVID-19 and the flu.

The COVID-19 vaccine is recommended for everyone 6 months and
older. People age 5 and older should receive boosters. A new bivalent
booster became available this fall that offers protection against multiple
COVID-19 variants. The bivalent booster is recommended for all adults
and children age 5 and older. Getting all recommended doses of the
COVID-19 vaccine gives you the highest level of protection.

The flu vaccine is also recommended for everyone age 6 months and

older. Residents age 65 and older should ask for high-dose flu vaccine.

Both COVID-19 and flu vaccines are widely available at local pharmacies
and many doctors’ offices. To find COVID-19 vaccine locations, visit
Vaxfinder.mass.gov. Cambridge Health Alliance also offers flu shots
and COVID-19 vaccines/boosters to the public at its pharmacies at
Cambridge Hospital, 1493 Cambridge Street, and East Cambridge
Care Center, 163 Gore Street.

Call 988: Three Digits, One
Connection for Individuals
Experiencing Suicidal Crisis
and Emotional Distress

In July 2022, a new, three-digit 988 number was implemented nationally
for anyone in emotional distress or suicidal crisis.

Trained counselors, who are not clinicians, are available to provide free,
confidential emotional support to all callers. It can also be used by an
individual who is worried about a loved one and not sure how to support
that person or where to get them help.

Calls to 988 are routed to the National Suicide Prevention Lifeline
(now known as the 988 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline). The previous Lifeline
number 1-800-273- 8255 (1-800-273-TALK) will always remain available
to people in emotional distress or suicidal crisis.

What Happens When I Call 988?
e Calls will be routed to a call center based on a caller's area code.

* All calls will be answered by a highly trained staff or volunteer who will
provide compassionate, non-judgmental support.

* Although the number is shorter, it will still connect to the same service
which has been available in Massachusetts for many years.

The 988 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline can also be reached through online
chat, Suicidepreventionlifeline.org/chat.
What Happens When | Chat with the Lifeline?

e First, you'll see a wait-time message while we connect you to a crisis
counselor.

* |f demand is high, you can view “Helpful Resources” section or call the
Lifeline at 988.

* A counselor will answer your chat, listen to you, understand how your
problem is affecting you, provide support, and share resources that
may be helpful.

For more information about 988, please visit
Mass.gov/988-suicide-and-crisis-lifeline.

Renew Residential Parking Permits Online
Starting December 1, 2022

2022 Resident and Visitor Parking Permits will expire on March 31, 2023. Beginning December 1,
2022, residents can renew their permit online. Online applications take three to five weeks to process.
Please note that 2023 permits will not be mailed prior to January 3, 2023.

Beginning January 3, 2023, permits can be renewed in-person at the City’s Traffic Parking and
Transporation Department in the City Hall Annex at 344 Broadway, Cambridge.

From January 3 through March 31, 2023, cars parked in spaces with signs that say “Parking by
Permit Only” may use either 2022 or 2023 parking permits.

Beginning April 1, 2023, cars parked in spaces with signs that say “Parking by Permit Only” must
use 2023 Resident or Visitor Parking Permits.

The 2023 Residential Parking Permit features a photo of the pond at Cambridge Crossing by
Lauren Kershberg. Learn more at Cambridgema.gov/rpp.
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Textiles & Mattresses Banned
from Trash Disposal

As of November 1, 2022, all textiles and mattresses are banned from going
into the trash in Massachusetts.

The City of Cambridge launched the Mattress Recycling Program in 2019
and a Clothing & Textiles Recycling Program in 2021. Textiles include all
clothes, shoes, towels, sheets, and accessories. ltems must be clean and
dry, but even torn or

stained textiles can be

recycled or upcycled.

Both programs are free
of charge, but items must
be scheduled in advance
for curbside pick-up.
Additionally, residents
may drop-off textiles at
nonprofits or at any of
12 drop-off sites
sponsored by the City.
To schedule a mattress
or textiles pick-up, visit
Cambridgema.gov/Recycle.

Tips for Controlling
Rodents

Controlling rodents can be a difficult task for
any community. Below are helpful tips you
can try to reduce the impact of rodents (rats,
mice, and squirrels) on our everyday lives:

e Eliminate their source of food and
water. A rodent only needs one ounce
of food waste per day to survive.
Placing all food waste in locking
compost carts is one of the best ways
to combat rodents. The lock on compost carts seal in the odors
so rodents have a much harder time locating and accessing food.
Eliminate any standing water on your property.

e Ensure your trash is properly managed. Make sure all trash carts
have their lids closed and make sure there are no food materials in
the trash, especially in any excess trash bags placed at the curb on
the morning of collection. If you have a trash, recycle, or compost
cart with a chewed through hole in it, contact the Department of
Public Works to request a replacement at:
Cambridgema.gov/Recycle.

e Apply for City’s Private Property Rodent Control Program.
Residents in buildings with 4 units or less are encouraged to
sign up for the City’s Private Property Rodent Control Program.
The Program provides free inspection and at least 3 baiting/
trapping/follow-up inspections within a 60-day period.

Learn more at Cambridgema.gov/Rodents.
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Building Connections with
Separated Bike Lanes

The City of Cambridge aims to design our streets for people of all ages and
abilities, whether they are walking, bicycling, driving, or taking transit.
Our goal? To eliminate transportation-related deaths and serious injuries
while increasing healthy, equitable mobility for all.

Building separated bike lanes is one way for us to meet that goal. Using
a barrier or curb to physically separate people biking from vehicle traffic
increases comfort and encourages more people to use this active,
sustainable form of transportation. If people who want to can safely avoid
car trips, Cambridge can reduce greenhouse gas emissions, improve our
air quality, and reduce vehicle traffic.

But having separated bike lanes scattered randomly throughout the city
doesn’t get people where they want to go: that’s why the City is building
a network of separated lanes that connect people to important
destinations around Cambridge. The City’s Cycling Safety Ordinance requires
that Cambridge install 25 miles of separated bike lanes by roughly 2026,
and we're making progress on that goal. Since 2020, the City has installed
approximately 8 miles of separated bike lanes.

Over the summer, the City installed quick-build separated lanes along
Massachusetts Avenue near Porter Square. This fall, we installed
quick-build lanes on Garden Street, a key east-to-west route connecting
residents and visitors to retail, jobs, parks, and squares. The City is also
in the midst of longer-term construction projects that will include separated
lanes in Inman Square, River Street, and segments of Mass Ave known as
the MassAve4.

These projects were designed with significant community input. Cycling
Safety Ordinance projects generally include at least three community
meetings, outreach to local businesses and other organizations,
conversations with key stakeholders, and pop-up informational sessions
that sometimes lead to the creation of community working groups.

What’s coming next?

Quick-build separated bike lanes will come to part of Brattle Street
(between Mason Street and Sparks Street) and the City is finalizing plans
for Phase 2 of the project, between Sparks Street and Mt. Auburn Street.

The City of Cambridge is also starting design and engagement for
upcoming quick-build projects on Hampshire Street, Main Street, and
Aberdeen Avenue. Visit Cambridgema.gov/streetsandtransportation/
projectsandprograms to learn more and sign up for mailing lists.
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Lo mas destacado de esta edicion del boletin informativo CityView

Lo que debe saber sobre las sustancias quimicas PFAS

Las PFAS se encuentran en el agua, el aire y el suelo.

Cambridge estéa trabajando para eliminar esta sustancia quimica
nociva de nuestra agua.

Para mas informacidn, visite Cambridgema.gov/water

Conserve el agua durante todo el ano

Nunca deje correr el agua mientras lava los platos,
se lava las manos o se cepilla los dientes.

Tire de la cadena del inodoro solo cuando sea
necesario.

El programa Fuel ayuda a los residentes con bajos

ingresos a pagar las facturas de calefaccion en
invierno

El programa ayuda a los solicitantes a pagar las

facturas de calefaccion desde el 1 de noviembre

hasta el 30 de abril.

El personal habla varios idiomas y puede realizar

visitas a domicilio para los solicitantes que no pueden salir de sus
hogares.

Para mas informacion, visite Cambridgema.gov/fuelassistance

Cambridge es la primera ciudad del estado que invierte

en un nuevo tipo de proyecto solar

El proyecto solar reduce las emisiones responsables
del calentamiento global.

El programa Cambridge Community Electricity le ha
ahorrado a los usuarios mas de $30 millones.

Para mas informacion, visite
Masspowerchoice.com/Cambridge

Se acerca el invierno. ¢Esta en condiciones de afrontar
las nevadas?

Recuerde quitar la nieve de las aceras proximas a
su propiedad.
Para mas informacion, visite

Cambridgema.gov/snow

¢Quiere convertirse en bombero en Cambridge?

EI Cambridge Fire Department inauguré una nueva
academia.
Para mas informacion, llame al 617-349-4921.

El Cambridge City Council aprobo cambios en las tasas de incentivos de

zonificacion

Los fondos que se obtengan del aumento de las tasas se destinaran a

financiar mas viviendas asequibles.

El Departamento de Salud recomienda refuerzos de la
vacuna contra la COVID-19 y la gripe

Todo aquel que tenga 6 meses o0 mas debe
vacunarse contra la gripe y la COVID-19.
Para méas informacion, visite vaxfinder.mass.gov

Puede llamar a la nueva linea 988 que atiende a personas con crisis
suicidas o angustia emocional

También puede llamar al 988 para obtener ayuda para un ser querido.

Renueve su permiso de estacionamiento residencial
Se puede renovar en linea: Cambridgema.gov/rpp

No se recogera ropa ni colchones en la recogida de
residuos

Puede programar la recogida de prendas de vestir
o0 colchones.

Puede depositar la ropa en distintos puntos.

Para mas informacion, visite
Cambridgema.gov/recycling

Consejos para evitar la aparicion de ratas

No deposite alimentos en los contenedores

de residuos.

Deposite alimentos Gnicamente en los contenedores
de compostaje.

Para mas informacion, visite
Cambridgema.gov/rodents

Cambridge esta construyendo nuevos carriles
exclusivos para bicicletas

Separated bike lanes separate drivers from cyclists.
Se instalaron nuevos carriles para bicicletas a lo
largo de Massachusetts Avenue, cerca de Porter
Square.

Inscribase para formar parte de una junta o comision de la ciudad

Formar parte de una junta o comision es una excelente manera de
involucrarse mas con su comunidad.
Inscribase hoy en Cambridgema.gov/apply

Vea los articulos completos en espafiol en:
Cambridgema.gov/CVSpanish
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Portuguese Pages 9-15 are Highlights from this issue of CityView, translated in multiple languages.

Destaques nesta edicao da Newsletter CityView

0 que vocé deve saber sobre os Quimicos PFAS

0 IPFAS é encontrado na agua, ar e solo.

Cambridge esta trabalhando para remover este produto quimico nocivo da nossa
agua.

Saiba mais em Cambridgema.gov/water

Por favor, Economize a [\gua 0 Ano Todo

Nunca deixe a agua correr enquanto lava a louca, lava as
M&os ou escova 0s dentes.

Dé descarga nos vasos sanitarios somente quando
necessario.

0 Programa Fuel ajuda moradores de baixa renda a
pagar contas de aquecimento no inverno a

0 programa ajuda os candidatos a pagar as contas de
aquecimento de 1 de novembro a 30 de abril.

0s funcionarios falam varios idiomas e podem fazer visitas
domiciliares para os candidatos que ndo moram em casa.
Saiba mais em Cambridgema.gov/fuelassistance

Cambridge é a primeira cidade do estado a investir em
novo tipo de projeto solar

0 projeto solar reduz as emissoes do aquecimento global.
0 Cambridge Community Electricity Program economizou aos
usudrios mais de US$ 30 milhdes.

Saiba mais em Masspowerchoice.com/Cambridge

0 inverno esta chegando. Vocé esta pronto para a
neve?

Lembre-se de remover a neve das calcadas proximas a sua
propriedade.
Saiba mais em Cambridgema.gov/snow

Vocé esta interessado em se tornar um bombeiro em
Cambridge?

0 Cambridge Fire Department langou uma nova academia.
Para mais informacoes, ligue para 617-349-4921.

0 Cambridge City Council adota mudancas no zoneamento de incentivo
0s Fundos de

Taxas aumentadas apoiarao moradias mais acessiveis.
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Departamento de Saiide recomenda reforgos e vacinas
contra a gripe COVID-19

Todos com 6 meses ou mais devem tomar vacinas contra a
gripe e contra a COVID-19.
Saiba mais em vaxfinder.mass.gov

Ligue para o novo niimero 988 para pessoas em crise suicida ou
sofrimento emocional

Vocé também pode ligar para 0 988 para obter ajuda para um ente querido.

Renove sua permissao de estacionamento residencial

Vocé pode renovar online, Cambridgema.gov/rpp

Roupas e Colchdes Banidos da Coleta de Lixo

Vocé pode agendar uma coleta de roupas ou colchdes.
Vocé pode deixar roupas em varios locais.
Saiba mais em Cambridgema.gov/recycling

Dicas para Controle de Ratos

Nao coloque comida no lixo.
Coloque os alimentos apenas em caixas de compostagem.
Saiba mais em Cambridgema.gov/rodents

Cambridge esta construindo novas ciclovias separadas
Ciclovias

Separadas separam motoristas de ciclistas.
Novas ciclovias foram instaladas ao longo da Massachusetts
Avenue, perto de Porter Square.

Inscreva-se para servir em um Conselho ou Comissao da Cidade

Servir em um conselho ou comissdo é uma 6tima maneira de se envolver mais
com sua comunidade.
Inscreva-se hoje em Cambridgema.gov/apply

Veja os artigos completos em portugués em:
Cambridgema.gov/CVPortuguese



Pages 9-15 are Highlights from this issue of CityView, translated in multiple languages. Haitian Creole

Pwen Esansyel nan nimewo Bilten Enfomasyon CityView sa a

Sa ou ta dwe konnen sou pwodui chimik PFAS yo Rele Nouvo Nimewo 988 pou Moun ki Sibi Kriz Swisid oswa Detrés

Yo jwenn PFAS la nan dlo, I&, ak nan te. Emosyonol

Cambridge ap travay pou retire pwodui chimik danjere sa a nan dlo nou an. - Ou ka rele 988 tou pou jwenn ed pou yon moun ou renmen.
Aprann plis sou Cambridgema.gov/water

Renouvle Pémi pou Pakin Rezidansyél Ou An

LB RO I AR EOE Ou ka renouvle anliy sou, Cambridgema.gov/rpp

Pa janm kite dlo koule pandan w ap lave veso, w ap lave men

w oswa pandan w ap bwose dan.
Floch twalet yo selman le sa nesese. Rad ak Matla yo Entedi nan Koleksyon Fatra

Ou ka planifye yon ranmasaj rad oswa matla.
Ou ka depoze rad nan dives kote.

! - Aprann plis sou Cambridgema.gov/recycling

Pwogram Fuel la ede rezidan ki gen revni feb yo peye
bodwo chofaj ive yo a

Pwogram nan ede aplikan yo peye bodwo chofaj yo soti 1ye
novanm jiska 30 avril. Konséy pou Kontwole Rat
Anplwaye yo pale plizye lang epi yo ka fé vizit lakay pou

' _ Pa mete manje nan fatra ou.
aplikan ki rete lakay yo.

Mete manje nan poubél fatra selman

Aprann plis sou Cambridgema.gov/fuelassistance . Aprann plis sou Cambridgema.govirodents
Cambridge se premye vil nan eta a ki envesti nan nouvo Cambridge ap Konstwi Yon Lot Liy pou Bisiklet
tip pwoje soley

Liy pou bisiklét yo separe chofé yo ak siklis yo.
Nouvo liy bisiklét yo te enstale nan Massachusetts Avenue
tou pre Porter Square.

Pwojé soley la diminye emisyon rechofman planét la.
Pwogram Cambridge Community Electricity a fg itilize yo
economize plis pase $30 milyon.

Aprann plis sou Masspowerchoice.com/Cambridge

Aplike pou Sévi nan Konséy oswa Komisyon yon Vil

Sezon Ivé Préske Rive. Eske Ou Pare pou Lanéj? * Sevi nan yon konsey oswa yon komisyon se yon bon fason pou patisipe plis nan
kominote w la.
Sonje pou retire néj ki sou twotwa bo kote kay ou ye. . Aplike jodiya sou Cambridgema.gov/apply

Aprann plis nan Cambridgema.gov/snow

Ou enterese vin yon Ponpye nan Cambridge? Gade tout atik ann Angle sou:

Cambridge Fire Department lanse yon nouvo akademi. Cambridgema.gov/CVHaitianCreole

Pou plis enfomasyon rele nan 617-349-4921.

Cambridge City Council Adopte Chanjman nan Pousantaj Ensitasyon Zon yo

Lajan ki soti nan ogmantasyon pousantaj yo pral sipote lojman ki pi bon mache.

Depatman Sante a Rekomande Ranfosman vaksen kont
COVID-19 ak Grip yo

Tout moun ki gen 6 mwa oswa plis ta dwe pran vaksen Grip
ak COVID-19 la.
Aprann plis sou vaxfinder.mass.gov

CityView Winter 2022-23 @



Amharic Pages 9-15 are Highlights from this issue of CityView, translated in multiple languages.
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Pages 9-15 are Highlights from this issue of CityView, translated in multiple languages. Arabic
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Bangla Pages 9-15 are Highlights from this issue of CityView, translated in multiple languages.
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Consider Serving on a City Board or Commission

Serving on a board or commission can be a rewarding experience and Are you ready to play a

an excellent way to contribute to our community. Board members also critical role in shaping Apply
have the opportunity to participate in the City’s decision-making process Cambridge’s civic

for a variety of topics. The City has 80 boards and commissions with landscape? If so, check tOday at
over 500 members. out our current vacancies.

Cambridgema.gov/Apply.

Boards and commissions
do not generally require
an educational or
technical background, though most require Cambridge residency.

The City of Cambridge is committed to advancing a culture of antiracism,
diversity, equity, and inclusion. Board and commission members should
have the ability to collaborate with individuals with a variety of identities,
cultures, backgrounds and ideologies.

Stay informed. Register for Email Updates at Cambridgema.gov/subscribe




